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To the Editor of the Western Canada Medical Journal

SIr,-I have followed wit.h niuch Interest the propaganda In your
editorial and correspondence columns re forming a Western Canada
Medical Association and so-called Reciprocity, and would lilce to udd a
word.

W.e have specIal western needs that can be best served, or served
only, by a Western Association. and the early promotion of this should
haye the hearty and active support of every inedical man ln the WVlest
and the goodvTlil of ail ln the Dominion. The earlIer wve start right, the
better, and there are certain things medical to be put ln order before wo
will be goIng right yet ln the «West. The power of an organizatior) Is
mnany times that of Its component Individuals, and a W%.C.M.A. can do
some thIngs wvhieh perhaps no other agency can. Let me Indicate a

1. We should have ane registration examination for the two,, three
or four Western Provinces that haxve In them enou.-h bi-mrinded nien
to do something for the future welfare of the profession here ln tht-
West. Such an examination wvould certainly have a higher standard
than any one 0f those provincial iicensing bodies. Is there anything
to prevent our medicai councils joining hands at once and conducting
their next examination under a joint board of examiners, at the usua)
centres? Anyone passing the examination couid take out a license for
any of the participating provinces. <As a suggested detail: The exam.
fee might be $50 and the license fee $50, or sone other figures, but
there shouid be two fecs). This Is not reoiprocity-it is UNION and
strength.

2. As, it Is air anomaly to have the qualification of our medical
men linIlted by artificial (provincial boundary) Unes, which have noth-
Ing to do with the science and art of the treatment and prevention of
disease, let us have Reciprocity for existing registranlts, and so get a
united profession for the future. Reciprocity seerns to me the lesser
evil. It will certainly flot increase the actual number of !ncompetents
3n any part or the whoie of Western Canada at present. Thlt:c would
be littie shifting about. Reciprocity would strengtlien union, but Is a
distinct and separate Issue and the two miust flot be confused. As
another suggested detail: Let the "Reciprocity" license fee be double
that for the license under union examination or, as before, have a re-
ciprocity registration fee and a license fee.

3. The MedIcal Act, Publie H-1ealth Act and regulations of the
Provincial Board are the statutory provisions governing medical worl<
and they shoudi be uniform fer ail tiiese provices whether we have
union a.nd reciprocity or neither of these. A W.C.M.A. could success-
tully urge upon the appropriate legIslative bodfles the wisdori of this
arrangement and ln the revision to get rnizormkjy mnany Improvemnents
would very likely be secured, too.

Nowv;, some of these suggestiosis are not new, but have aireadY
been advanced and ably advocatedl ln your columns and eisewhere by
D-rs. Kennedy, Patterson, Speechiy, *Brett and others. I have me-


